Note from the Commonwealth Relations Office on the holding of an Afro-
Asian Conference (18 November 1954)

Caption: In a note dated 18 November 1954, George Crombie from the Commonwealth Relations Office
expresses his concern at the holding of an Afro-Asian Conference, particularly since anti-colonialist views will
undoubtedly dominate discussions. He also fears the potential participation of the British colonies.
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through democratic forms; that there is ample
evidence of the manner and speed with which this
— : .
policy is veing put into effect; that the subject
.4 1is already being adequately discussed in the United
2 Nations; sand that discussion at the Afro-asian
Conference in the absence of representatives of the
administering powefs may not in fact contribuuefo
tie orderly transition of dependent peoples to self-
government which the sponsors of the Conference desire.
Since such discussion cannot apnarently be avoided,
then at least it should be conducted as moderately
as possible and not allowed to degenerate into a mere
display of anti-Western and anti-Zuropean feeling on
racial lines which would play into the hands of the
extremists and the Communists. The Secretary of
State might also mention in particular that we should
E{ffflz_gsyreeate {Ezitations being sent to any of

o ® |

our Colonies in Africa which would place us in a most
I
embarrassing position and he might express the hope

that Sir John Kotelawala would oppose any such ropos
when he attends the preliminary meeting of the Colom :
Powers at Djakarta at the end of next month. The

~ Secretary of State might also point out to Sir John

 Kotelawala w;m‘i_ons to the proposal now under ﬂ
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